
Public Hearing  November 22, 2005 

At 6:45 p.m. Supervisor Lester called to order a public hearing located at the Town Hall, 18 
State Street, Brockport, New York on November 22, 2005.  The purpose of the public hearing was 
to hear all persons for or against the adoption of Local Law 5 of 2005 – proposed amendments to 
Section 2(a) of Local Law 4 of 2003.  The amendments include raising the income limitations for 
qualified persons aged 65 years or over for real property tax exemptions to $32,400. 
  

Town Board Members present were Supervisor Buddy Lester, Councilperson Tom Ferris, 
and Councilperson Danielle Windus-Cook.  Councilperson Connors had not arrived yet.  
Councilperson Carges was excused.  Also present were Finance Director Leisa Strabel, Town Clerk 
Karen Sweeting, and Town Assessor Tony Eaffaldano. 

 
There were no visitors present.  
 

 Supervisor Lester asked Town Clerk Karen Sweeting to read the legal notice published in 
the Town newspapers.  Notice was read.   
 
 Town Assessor Tony Eaffaldano commented that he is making the recommendation to 
match the upper limit exemption with Monroe County.  It will affect approximately 48 seniors in 
the Town of Sweden. 
 
 No further comments were made.  The public hearing was closed at 6:50 pm. 
  
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
      Karen M. Sweeting 
      Town Clerk 
 


